
Date: 19th January 2024 

HAPPY  BIRTHDAY! 

Birthday wishes for 
this week go to: 

There are no birth-
days this week!! 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 

GODREVY:  93.33% 

FISTRAL:    98.8% 

MOUSEHOLE:  93.33% 

TREEN:  90.65% 

OUTSTANDING   
ACHIEVEMENT    

GODREVY:  Emily L  

FISTRAL:   Riley 

MOUSEHOLE:   Orla TH 

TREEN:  Mia 

Treen Reading Afternoon Monday 29th January 3:30—4:00 

We are so proud of the progress our pupils in Treen have made with their phonics this year. We held a 

meeting in the Autumn term to introduce parents to our phonics scheme and offer advice on how to sup-

port at home. As Treen parents will be aware pupils are bringing books home in their bags to be read at 

home. Daily reading at home is an essential tool to securing children’s progress in reading. Therefore we 

are asking Treen parents to join us for a reading afternoon, where Mrs Murgatroyd and Mr Coleman will 

go through the next phase of supporting your children at home with reading. They will offer advice and 

support and work with parents to make sure this crucial link between home and school develops success-

fully. Children will be supervised in the classroom by Mrs Buckingham and younger children are wel-

come . We hope to see all of our Treen parents there. If you are unable to make it for any reason, please 

let us know and we can arrange an alternative time to meet with you.  

Dates for Treen parents evenings are on this weeks newsletter and sign up sheets with be available closer 

to the time. Annual reports for treen are sent out in the summer term, whereas all others years are sent 

before Easter  

Assemblies 

With Monday being widely recognized as Blue Monday our assembly this week focused on mental well-

being with Keleigh Burgess our Education Mental Health Practitioner coming in to deliver an assembly on 

managing our feelings . She talked about feelings that are fun and feelings that are hard. Whilst all are 

normal, when we are sad or down there are things we can do. Keleigh shared 5 actions the children could 

take: Get active, do more of things you enjoy, get outdoors, eat healthily and to talk to someone you 

know and trust. In celebration assembly we discussed how we have put that into practice ourselves.  

Online Safety Assembly 

In case you haven’t been able to access the online safety info from our training last week, here are the 

links again: 

Internet matters  https://www.internetmatters.org/ 

NSPCC online safety advice  https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety  

 Common Sense Media https://www.commonsensemedia.org/ 

Taming gaming https://www.taminggaming.com/home   

All websites above offer excellent information about games, filters, parental controls and social media 

parents can use to support Online Safety at home .  

https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/
https://www.taminggaming.com/home


Hayle Academy 

Please find attached, alongside the newsletter, 

details of the first of Hayle Academy’s Super Sat-

urday events for Years 4-6 which takes place on 

Saturday, 27 January.   

Bikeability 

Are there any more Bikeability forms from pupils in 

Years 5 and 6? Please return any final ones on 

Monday so that we can finalise 

our booking. 

Cooking Club 

Could all members of Cooking Club who haven’t already done so bring their £15 on Monday. This money 

allows us to buy ingredients for their fabulous creations! 

Thanks so much. 

Football Club 

Our girl’s football team played their first match on Tuesday showing great enthusiasm against an experi-

enced Nancledra team. All the girls played a fantastic game although many are new to the sport. We are 

looking forward to our match next week against St Hilary. Thanks to all the players and to their sup-

portive mums and dads. 

Craft club  

Would love any donations of the following items 

that you may have lying around: 

Bubble wrap, boxes, plastic carrier bags  

Thanks in advance. 

Mousehole  

In preparation for some work on the Crimean War, 

Florence Nightingale and her nurses. Miss Bloxam 

would love any old bandages that you may have. 

Thanks for your help and support. 

 Reading roll of honour.—Coming next week!! 

Next week we will be restarting the reading roll of honour for Treen class only. Reading regularly 

at home is an essential part of children’s reading education. It creates good habits and  gives 

them more of the regular practice they need to become fluent readers quickly. To encourage reg-

ular reading the roll of honour will have the names of all the children in Treen who manage to 

read at home 4 or more times in a week. Reading records will be checked on Friday. We look for-

ward to having lots of names on it!  

REQUESTS: 



Additional items attached: 

With the newsletter, in the email & on the website: 

Online Safety Newsletter Primary January 2024 

Hayle Academy Super Saturday flyer 

Penzance Gymnastics club Sponsorship options flyer 

Dates for your Diary 

Wednesday 24th January 2024—Swimming for Year 2  

Monday 29th January 20024—Treen Reading Afternoon—3.30-4.00pm 

Wednesday 7th February —Drop in PSHE/RSE consultation between 2.30pm and 4.30pm 

February 12th—16th—Half Term 

Monday 18th & Tuesday 19th March  - Treen Parents evenings.  

Monday 25th March—Annual reports for year 1-6 sent out.  

Thursday 28th March 2024—Last day of school before the Easter Holidays 

Monday 15th April—Back to school 

Monday 13th May—Start of SATs week 

May 27th to 31st—Half Term 

Monday 3rd to Wednesday 5th June—Year 5 and 6 Residential Trip 

Friday 19th July—Last day of the Summer Term 

PHSE and RSE consultation 

We have held the first of our drop-in consultation sessions about PSHE and RSE curriculums.  The next 

one is taking place on Wednesday, 7 February between 2.30 and 4.30 pm. 

Penzance Gymnastics Club have had their rent doubled recently putting their future in doubt. They have 

asked for the attached flyer to be circulated in an attempt to save this important resource. If you can 

help or know of someone who can please pass it on. Thanks. 

Golf for Years 5 and 6 
 
West Cornwall Golf Club are aiming to get more children playing golf.  Their 
Golf Pro, Nick Brewaeys, if offering FREE lessons on Saturday mornings dur-
ing the month of August 2024 to Y5 & Y6 boys & girls.  The session will be 
from 10.15am to 11am every Saturday with all the equipment provided. (Clubs, 
balls etc...)  During the sessions, the children will learn to putt, chip, long shots 
and also experience going onto the golf course. Golf has huge benefits for metal 
health, physical health and meet new friends. 
 
There will be a maximum of 20 children per session so parents will need to 
contact him  directly to book their slot.  Nick has been working with several lo-
cal primary schools for a number of years and has a full DBS check.  You can 
contact him on: 07871916446. 


